
Communications for the July 2024 meeting 

 

For 73.24e  

Good morning Alderbury Parish Council, 

 

It has come to our attention that the below areas currently mapped for Wiltshire Council grounds 

maintenance have been mapped in error and the land is actually owned by Alderbury Parish 

Council, see Land Registry information attached. 

 

Green = Grass / Yellow = Hedge 

 
 

 

I am therefore emailing you to advise that Wiltshire Council will be removing these areas from our 

grounds maintenance schedules.   

 

In order to allow Alderbury Parish Council time to inspect the areas and put in place your own 

maintenance arrangements we will continue to cut until the end of this grass cutting season, 

October 2024. 

 

  



 

For 73.24 f(i) 

Hi, until recently, these areas had been left unmown to help pollinators, 

which was brilliant! Could they be added to the list of areas not to be 

mown please? The green outside the Green Dragon is so fantastic!  

 

 

 

 

 

Hi, it’s great to see that the area of grass near the Green Dragon 

has been cut less than usual this week. Thank you!   

 

Next I’d like to suggest that this area of grass where Old Road 

meets the Folly Lane crossroads is left entirely unmown all year.  

 

I’m sure there must be other areas we can leave wild too.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For 73.24 f(ii) 

 

We have noted the comments in The Fountain re the work on the oak tree in the Amenities 

Area, Oakwood Grove, and think that the tree company the PC employed to reshape the 

tree and preserve it have done an excellent job. The oak looks really healthy and has no 

fungus projecting from it. 

Perhaps you would consider to put on your list of tree work in the village to have the red 

ash tree, adjacent to the above oak tree, reshaped in the autumn as it has grown rapidly 

and is particularly overhanging our neighbour’s house, No 12 Oakwood Grove, and our 

garage. 

 

 
For 73.24 f(iii) 

Showing the position of the bin 

 

 

 

 



For 78.24 c(i) 

 

Facebook comments 

 20.5.24 

Hi am the chair for Alderbury RBL, to night I raised the flag for 80yrs Normandy 

landings ,the grass verge will need to be cut for the service on the 6th June Also can I 

give gentle reminder that all parades are a civic responsibility ie Armistice day 

remembrance Sunday are parish council parades not the church or RBl ,we should be 

invited by the council,as other groups ie youth organisations, bowling club village hall 

football groups local citizens ect ,also the council should be advertising the event,as 

always the RBl would be honoured to attend along side the church Aye yours colin 

chair Alderbury RBL 

 

Response ref your decision about Old Road (ie nothing will be done) 

?? There is three entrances to Old Road. Two from Salisbury direction, both don't have 

any signage. Only Alderbury crossroads has the only sign. Anyone coming from 

Salisbury can't find us. Makes absolutely no sense at all. I'll put some signs up myself. 

Also the council Road warden or road cleaner uses old road as a hiding place to have 

extended sleep periods! 


